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here are many ways to support the work of Lourdes Hospital.  One of the easiest ways to make a planned gift is through 
a bequest.  Through a simple provision in your will, you may make a gift to the Foundation.  

Making a bequest is the most common type of planned gift, and is an excellent choice if you want to maintain control of 
your assets during your lifetime, and support Lourdes in the future.  We can work with you and your financial advisor to 
craft specific bequest language that accurately reflects your gift intentions.  

Our Heritage Society gratefully acknowledges the following individuals who have demonstrated their devotion to Lourdes 
Hospital through a planned gift.  We would like to express our deepest appreciation as their gifts have enabled the Foundation 
to continue its support of Lourdes Hospital.    

Estate of Albert M. Anderegg*
Estate of Robert L. McDevitt*, K.S.G, K.C.H.S 
& Catherine H. McDevitt*, L.C.H.S.
Sara E. O’Connell* Trust
Estate of Paul F. Reich, MD*

Estate of Hans F. Weil*
Estate of Helena E. Weil*
Mr. & Mrs. Earle Wootton
J. Paul Wynne* Charitable Trust

*Deceased

If you would like more information on Planned Giving or The Heritage Society,  
please feel free to contact the Foundation office at 607-798-5684.

Planned Giving & The Heritage Society

A New Day With More  
Blessings From You
Thank you!
“An effort made for the happiness of others  
lifts us above ourselves.” 
Each and every day, we are able to help someone in need because of your 
generosity. Here are some stories of how we are able to bring some joy into the 
lives of our patients:

♥	The Geller Oncology Fund was 
able to assist a family in need with 
food and school supplies for their 
two children when learning both 
parents were diagnosed and are 
being treated for cancer and are 
unable to work.  Because of the 
continued generosity from you, we 
were able to assist this family with 
some of their needs.

♥	The Hospice Fund assists many 
individuals and families experiencing 
emotional and financial hardships. 
A Hospice patient with cancer had 
been without hot water for over 6 
months.  The patient and daughter 
were in need of a hot water tank but 
could not afford one.  Through the 
Hospice Fund we were able to assist 
this family with the purchase of a 
new water heater and their friend 
was willing to install it. Having one 
less burden makes it easier for this 
patient to concentrate on recovery.

♥	The Linus Brennan Memorial 
Fund assists families who experience 
the loss of a child with burial fees 
and funeral costs.  Recently, we had 
a stillborn birth at Lourdes Hospital 
and the family was unable to pay for 
the burial of their child.  Because of 
this new fund, we were able to assist 
this family with this hardship.

♥	A patient with severe COPD, facing 
many financial hardships with 
limited funds found it very difficult 
to breathe during this humid, hot 
summer with many recurring visits 
to the hospital.  Thanks to The 
Anderson Fund we were able to 
purchase an air-conditioner for this 
patient which improved the patient’s 
breathing issues and reduced the 
number of visits to the hospital.

These are but a few of the countless 
people we are able to assist as a result 
of your generosity.  THANK YOU!
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We are proud of the continued legacy of this event and thank all those 
who participated this year and look forward to next year’s event!  
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A Great Day on the Golf Course
Every year on the first Friday in June, the Lourdes Foundation hosts its 
biggest event of the year!  Our Annual Golf Tournament reminds us of how 
fortunate we are to be surrounded by so many generous people and how our 
community continues to come together for the good of Lourdes Hospital.  
The 24th Annual Lourdes Hospital Foundation Golf Tournament was held 
this year on Friday, June 10, 2016 at the pristine setting of the Binghamton 
Country Club.  What a spectacular day!    

As always, our underwriters, sponsors and attendees played a major role 
in the success of this event.  We also have Golf Committee members and 
volunteers whose generosity of time enables us to coordinate a well-run, 
organized event.  We can’t thank you all enough!  

This year was a resounding success with 28 teams for golf and 200 people 
attended the dinner.  Each year, the outpouring of support for this event is 
overwhelming.  Funds raised from this event assist Lourdes in its mission 
of providing compassionate healthcare to those in need.  We wish to thank 
everyone for their generosity, especially our underwriters and sponsors:

Underwriters
Lourdes Health Support – Dinner 
Matthews Auto – Cocktail Hour
William H. Lane, Inc. – Lunch 
Goldman Sachs – Golf shirts
Security Mutual Life Insurance  

Company – Golf Carts
The Akel Family – Band

Gold Sponsors 
LeChase Construction	

Silver Sponsors 
Tim & Beth Koval
Ivy Ventures, LLC
Delta Engineers, Architects &  

Land Surveyors
Logowise
Visions Federal Credit Union
Northeastern Striping Corp.
Matco Electric Corporation
Community Bank, N.A.
Merge Healthcare
Scott & Laura Craig
Chianis & Anderson Architects

Bronze Sponsors
Bates Troy
NBT Bank
M & T Bank
Sacco Eye Group 

A special thanks also to our Golf 
Committee and our Volunteers 
for a job well done.  You helped 
to make this event a success!

Golf Committee  
Scott Craig (Chairman)
David Cahill
Ken Elliott
Chad Nixon
Anthony Paniccia
Dr. Andrew Sacco
Dr. James Terzian

Volunteers
Donna Przybysz
Jim Fountaine
Michelle Carlsson
Kate Newberry
Carole Hagopian

A Tribute to Bill Lane
On Thursday, September 
22, the members of the 
Lourdes Foundation Board 
as well as friends and 
family gathered at Remlik’s 
Restaurant in Binghamton 
to honor and celebrate the 
dedicated years of service 
of William H. Lane.  Bill 
served as Chairman of the 

Foundation Board for over 20 years and was 
instrumental in the successes of the Foundation 
throughout his tenure.  Earlier this year, he 
informed the Board of Directors that it was 
time to step down from his role as Chairman.  
He will continue to serve as a member of the 
board.

 We thank 
Bill for his 
dedication and 
generosity over 
the years and 
wish him the 
very best in the 
future.  Thank 
you Bill!  

The Foundation would like to welcome David 
Cahill as our new Chairman.  David has been 
an active member of the Foundation Board 
for many years, and we look forward to the 
future, and his leadership with great hopes in 
furthering the mission of the Foundation and 
Lourdes Hospital!   

Because of you, it’s working!
We still need you…Help us change more lives.
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St. Catherine Laboure Associate 
$5,000+
Broome County Community Charities
Mr. Peter Hausser
Mr. C. Adam Holtz
Mr. & Mrs. Pravin Patel
Estate of Gertrude Van Atta

St. Louise DeMarillac Circle $2,500 
to $4,999
Anonymous Donor
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Levene
Ms. Elizabeth Marko
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Matthews
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Miller, Sr.
Mr. George Simon

St. Vincent DePaul Circle $1,000  
to $2,499
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Boyea
Mrs. Elaine Chuculate
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Famolari
NYBDC Charitable Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick (Rick) 

Heichemer
Mr. and Mrs. Roger King
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Koval
Mr. and Mrs. Mark McDonough
Ms. Karen McMahon
Mr. and Mrs. James Orband
Dr. Bipin Patel
Dr. and Mrs. Nicholas J. Stamato
Ms. Irene Talcott
Dr. & Mrs. James A. Terzian
The Barton Foundation

Lourdes Supporter $500 To $999
Mr. & Mrs. George Akel, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Connerton
Dr. & Mrs. Upinder Dhillon
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Dougherty
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Eisch
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Greco
Mr. and Mrs. John Groskoph

The Harvey & Elizabeth Prior Shriber 
Charitable Fdtn.

Mr. and Mrs. Diran Kradjian
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Ligouri
Mr. & Mrs. W. Kent Monteith
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Oven, MD
Miss Catherine Shafer
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene G. Taren
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas VanGorder

Lourdes Builder $250 To $499
Local 277 Carpenters Union
Ms. Marie Foster
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Gleason
Mr. Thomas Hudak
Mr. William Landon
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer L. Lohmann
Mr. Raymond Millard
Mr. and Mrs. Albert R. Pellicciotti
Dr. & Mrs. Jeffrey A. Ribner
Mr. David L. Ziebarth

Friends of Lourdes Up to $250
Shoaib Ahmed, MD
Mr. John Ames
Mr. Harold Anderson
Ms. Priscilla A. Anderson
St. Anthony of Padua Church
Mr. and Mrs. Ferris G. Akel
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Akel
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Francisco Arias
Mr. Thomas C. Babcock
Mr. Derek Balch
Mr. Nicholas Banko
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Banovic
Ms. Ruth Barrick
Ms. Carrie Barton
Mr. Frederick Battey
Ms. Hazel Berish
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Bernhardt
Ms. Carol Bernstein
Ms. Melinda Best

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Beylo
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bideaux
Ms. Lisanne P. Bobby
Ms. Shirley Bowser
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bretscher
Ms. Diane M. Brooks
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Boyce, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Bucker
Ms. Amelia Buran
Ms. Mary Calcagnini
Ms. Leona Center
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Chambers
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Clark
Ms. Janet B. Clink
Jerome C. Cohen, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Colapietro
Mr. David A. Consol
Ms. Jo Ann M. Consroe
Mrs. Jean Cornett
Hon. and Mrs. Robert W. Coutant
Ms. Diane Courtright
Dr. and Mrs. Edward M. Cox, Sr.
Mr. James A. Craft
Bob & Cyndi Cruty
Ms. Lucille Cucci
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery K. Davis
Mr. Lawrence J. Davis, Jr.
Ms. Wanda Dekar
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Delfavero
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce S. Denham
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Dennis, Sr.
Ms. Lorraine M. Dickinson
Ms. Dawn Dressler
Ms. Sandra D. Dunham
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Durkot
Ms. Charlotte Dykeman
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Earley
Ms. Carol Engel-Mason
Ms. Thelma Falank
First Congretional Church
Ms. Katherine Fitzgerald
Mr. & Mrs James I. Fox
Mr. William A. Freije

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Fuller
Ms. Virginia Freedman
Mr. and Mrs. Angelo Gallo
Ms. Sandra J. Garufy
Ms. Sheryl Geisler
Ms. Doris B. Gerard
Dr. and Mrs. Louis W. Giordano
Mr. Timothy Gitchell
Ms. Beatrice Glezen
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Goida
Ms. Marena Gonz
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Goodenough
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Grill
Ms. Niculita Gru
Ms. Roberta Halbert
Mr. Leonard Hall
Dr. and Mrs. William S. Hallenbeck III
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Halloway
Ms. Dawn Harrington
Ms. Karin Harris
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Harris
Mrs. Mary Alice Hawley
Ms. Barbara Hawley
Mr. Karl Hektor
Mr. Richard D. Heinrich
Mr. and Mrs. George F. Herrick
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Higgs
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Hinman
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Hiteshew
Mrs. Frances Holden
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Holloway
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne L. Howard
Ms. Linda Husted
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Iwobi
Mr. & Ms. Charles Jackson
Ms. Carol Jenks
Ms. Ann Marie Kaplan
Mr. Patrick Kiernan
Mr. and Mrs. Harold R. Knapp
Ms. Brenda Kukuia
Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. Leonard
Ms. Barbara Lewis
Ms. Gabriele Liepert

The Friends of Lourdes Fund is a vital source of unrestricted gifts that assists Lourdes Hospital in its mission of providing compassionate, 
comprehensive healthcare.  With sincere gratitude we honor the 271 “Friends of Lourdes” whose thoughtful contributions in 2016 have raised 
$176,694.  There is still time to make your gift, and make your mark, as a Friend of Lourdes this year.  These unrestricted gifts were received from 
our Friends of Lourdes Annual Campaign, Doctor’s Day, and other mailings.  

Friends of Lourdes 
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In Support of our Community
Through your generosity and support, the Lourdes 
Foundation is able to assist the following areas 
which are truly at the heart of our mission.  Not 
only do we respond to the needs of patients here at 
Lourdes Hospital, but we also respond to the needs 
of other organizations in our community which in 
turn benefits our patients and the hospital.  Thank 
you for allowing us to support our community 
members!  

Mercy House of the Southern Tier
At the October Board Meeting, the Lourdes 
Foundation Board of Directors approved a donation 
of $50,000 to The Mercy House of the Southern 
Tier to assist the organization in continuing their 
mission of providing end of life care to those 
patients who cannot be cared for at home.  The 
Foundation previously made a gift of $250,000 in 
July 2014 to assist in the startup costs of the facility.  
We are pleased to be able to provide support to this 
wonderful community organization.   

The Mercy House of the Southern Tier provides a 
home-like environment that honors the dignity of 
the dying person.  There are many needs of patients 
at the end of their lives – emotional, spiritual, social 
and physical – that are often not met in other care 
facilities.  With Mercy House concentrating solely 
on end of life care, many individuals and their 
families are offered the space to find comfort and 
peace.  We pray for the continued success of Mercy 
House.    

Southern Tier Lyme Support, Inc.
In March 2016, the Board of Directors approved 
a request to assist the Southern Tier LYME 
Support Conference which was held in May.  This 
conference brought together researchers, testing 
laboratories and treating clinicians to share with 
and provide information to medical professionals, students and members of our community.  The Foundation granted a gift of 
$7,500 towards this effort.  We are pleased to be able to support this vital community educational experience.  

Hancock Volunteer Ambulance Corps 
In March 2016, representatives from the Hancock Volunteer Ambulance Corps addressed the Foundation Board about 
their needs as an organization.  The most important issue was the need to replace monitoring equipment in each of their 
ambulances.  It is crucial, traveling from a town that is over 40 miles to the nearest hospital, that the medical personnel in the 
ambulance are equipped with the proper tools to provide life-saving measures if necessary.    

The Foundation granted a gift of $36,941.77 towards obtaining the necessary equipment.  Often times, the ambulance is 
transporting a patient to Lourdes Hospital and we feel that this will directly benefit our patients and the community.  

Thank you for making all of this a reality!!

Ms. Rosemary Lomonaco
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Lynch
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Lynn
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent J. Madden
Mr. Gary D. Manzer, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Marsh
Ms. Dorothy Martens
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Martone
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Markle
Mr. Francis Martello
Ms. Stella Martin
Mr. Dominic Mastrototaro
Mrs. Luigia Mauro
Mr. & Mrs. David McAvoy
Ms. Janice McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Richard McGill
Mr. Nick Mezzadonna
Mr. Richard Mezzadonna
Dr. Sandra Michael
Charles, Betty Lou & Craig Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Miller
Ms. Helen Miner
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Minnich
Mr. Ross J. Mirabito
Mr. James Molinaro
Mr. Mark Molloy
Mr. Cliff Mosher
Mr. & Mrs. William Moyka
Mr. Mark Murphy

Ms. Denise M. Murray
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Mushalla
Mr. Albert Nocciolino
Mr. Raymond Novitske
Mr. Paul Ochal
Dr. and Mrs. Kevin O’Connor
Mr. Eileen Oesleby
Mr. and Mrs. James O’Hara
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin P. O’Hara
Ms. Mary Ann Ondrako
Ms. Joan Page
Mr. Anthony R Paniccia
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Paoletti
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Parke
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent A. Pasquale
Ms. Mary Pawlikowski
Mr. Louis Picciano, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Martin B. Patchett
Ms. Laureen Peterson
Ms. Carol Pothier
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond E. Prebish
Msgr. John Putano
Hon. & Mrs. Herbert B. Ray
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Raymond III
Ms. Linda J. Redmond
Mr. James Rensing
Ms. Dianne Resciniti
Mr. & Mrs. Linden Riley
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Rokicsak

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Rose
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D. Rosplock
Michael & Jaimie Salisbury
Mr. & Mrs. John Sarra
Ms. Jane M. Sbarra
Dr. and Mrs. Erich Schneider
Clifford Schwartz, MD
Mr. Raymond P. and Edward A. 

Seraydarian
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Shafer
Mr. Dan Sheffer
Ms. Shirley Slater
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Simkins
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Smedira
Mr. and Mrs. Roland Smilnak
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Smith
Ms. Marie Smith
Ms. Loretta Soller
Mr. and Mrs. James Spalik
Ms. Sally Speakman
Mr. Richard N. Spencer
Mr. Gerald Stahl
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Stampfler
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Swetz
Ms. Sewpati Teekasingh
Mrs. Catherine Tobin
Mr. Joseph Thornton
Mr. Vance S. Tracy
Ms. Kathleen Travinsky

Ms. Kathleen W. Treyz
Mrs. Helen Turan
Mr. Murray Tyrrell
Ms. Susan Vaseleck
Visions Federal Credit Union
Mr. Derek Vladescu
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Volk
Dr. John T. Walters
Mrs. Rose Mary Warren
Ms. Roberta Warner
Warehouse Carpet
Mr. Arthur Warrick
Ms. Robin Webb
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Wehrman
Ms. Diana Westcott
Mr. and Mrs. G. Dane Weston
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Whelan
Ms. Jennifer Whigham
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Widdis
Mr. Kevin Wilcox
Mrs. Marian Wilcox
Mr. Randy J. Williams
Ms. Bernice Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wilson
Mr. Leonard Wormuth
Ms. Theresa Yenik
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Zucker

For our 2016-2017 Friends of Lourdes Campaign, we will be raising money to contribute to the Geller Oncology Fund.  The 
Geller Oncology Fund was established by former Lourdes Foundation Board member Dr. Marilyn Geller and her late husband 
Dr. Sandy Geller in 2000 to provide financial assistance to patients receiving treatment at Lourdes Regional Cancer Center and at 
Broome Oncology.  Donations are used to address extraordinary financial needs (food, transportation, medication, bills) of cancer 
patients and their families.  Because of the continued generosity of family, friends and community members, the Geller Oncology 
Fund has assisted hundreds of patients when their time is most difficult.

We are so grateful for your support!  Thank you and God bless you!!

Donor Spotlight – Dr. John & Mrs. Linda Miller
Dr. John & Linda Miller have been members of the Lourdes 
family since 1993.  Linda has held various positions in Lourdes 
beginning her career as a Nurse Educator and moving on to 
eventually holding  her current position of Sr. Vice President of 
Operations/Chief Nursing Officer.  Dr. Miller joined the Broome 
Urology practice in 1993 and has served patients at this office ever 
since.  Both have been inspiring members of the Lourdes Hospital 
community and continuously generous supporters of our work 
here at the Lourdes Foundation.  

John W. Miller, MD grew up in Piscataway, New Jersey.  He was 
the oldest of six children.  His parents were Bernard and Mary 
Miller.  Dr. Miller attended Fordham University and graduated 
with an undergraduate degree in Biology, and Georgetown 
Medical School.  He was the recipient of a Health Professional 
Scholarship for medical school, and after completing medical 
school was assigned to Portsmouth Naval Hospital in Portsmouth, 
Virginia, to begin his surgical internship. 

Linda Miller grew up in Tuxedo, New York. She was the youngest 
daughter of Pearl and Joseph McCormack.  During Linda’s senior 
year at Seton Hall, she made the decision to join the United 
States Navy after graduation.  She attended Officer Indoctrination 
Training in Newport, Rhode Island, and then was assigned to 
Portsmouth Naval Hospital in Portsmouth, Virginia, as a Navy 
Nurse.  Linda’s first assignment as a new nurse was on a 36 bed 
medical unit at Portsmouth Naval Hospital.

Linda met Dr. Miller when he was a surgical intern covering the 
medical unit in December of 1981.  They were engaged in April 

1983 and married in August. They were blessed with their first 
child, John, in January, 1986.  Linda transferred to the Active 
Reserves and returned to graduate school at Old Dominion 
University in Norfolk, Virginia.  She graduated with a Master’s 
Degree in Nursing with an education focus in June, 1989, the 
same month their second son, Matthew, was born.  Dr. Miller 
completed a Urology Residency in June, 1989, and was transferred 
to Oakland Naval Hospital in Oakland, California. Everything 
changed on August 7, 1990, when President Bush ordered the 
organization of Operation Desert Shield in response to Iraq’s 
invasion of Kuwait on August 2nd.  Dr. Miller was immediately 
deployed on the Hospital Ship Mercy.  His deployment lasted 
eight months.  During this same period when Dr. Miller was 
deployed, Linda was recalled to active duty and assigned to a 
surgical unit at Oakland Naval Hospital.  Balancing the needs of 
the Navy and two small children was challenging.  Evenutally Dr. 
Miller & Linda made the difficult decision to leave their Naval 
positions of Commander in the Medical Corps and Lieutenant 
Commander in the Nurse Corps respectively.  Linda and Dr. 
Miller moved to Binghamton in the summer of 1992 and soon 
after, joined the Lourdes family.  

We are so very thankful for Dr. John & Linda Miller’s dedication 
not only to Lourdes Hospital but to our community members 
who are treated through both of their career efforts.  They have 
been generous supporters of various programs and campaigns at 
the Lourdes Hospital Foundation and we are forever grateful to 
them as friends and benefactors.  Thank you Dr. & Mrs. Miller!


